





UXBRIDGE BOARD OF SELECTMEN MEETING UXBRIDGE TOWN HALL BOARD OF SELECTMEN'S MEETING ROOM THURSDAY, JULY 29, 2010 - 5:00PM

Present: Chair Beth Pitman, Vice Chair Bruce Desilets and Selectman Peter Baghdasarian. Also present, Town Manager Michael Szlosek and Administrative Assistant, Tracey Ante.

Ms. Robertson and Mr. Cahill were not present.

NOTE: Some matters may have been taken out of agenda order but are presented below based on agenda order for ease of location information.

I. CALL TO ORDER AT 5:00PM

- A. Announcements Mr. Desilets announced the bacteria testing at Pout Pond came back fine. Pout Pond will be re-opened Saturday morning. Ms. Pitman announced the Uxbridge First Food Pantry will be accepting contributions for the spaghetti and meatball supper planned for September 18th. Advanced ticket sales will be available in August. If you wish to contribute please contact Denise Mussuli or email at the people first foodpantry @msn.com.
- B. Citizen's Forum No one was present.

II. OLD BUSINESS

A. Arthur Taft Memorial Park – The Town Manager advised the abutter has no interest in acquiring the Boy Scout land. Following discussion, MOTION by Mr. Baghdasarian that the Board, acting pursuant to MGL Ch. 45, Sections 2 and 5, amend the layout of the Arthur Taft Memorial Park by adding an adjacent town owned parcel located at 99 Carney Street. Seconded by Mr. Desilets, the motion carried unanimously.

ADJOURNMENT: Next BOS Meeting August 9, 2010

At 5:05PM, MOTION by Mr. Baghdasarian to adjourn the meeting. Seconded by Mr. Desilets, the motion carried unanimously. Minutes respectfully submitted by, Tracey Ante

Minutes approved by Board of Selectmen: Chair Beth Pitman Selectman Peter Baghdasarian Selectman Cari Kay Robertson Chair Bruce Desilets Clerk Jay Cahill

Date Approved